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	Emergency Information Alert System for Controlled Drugs


	IMPORTANT INFORMATION

	Inform all staff
	X

	Drug: 

FENTANYL PATCHES


	Information:

Over the last couple of weeks it has been reported that another patient who was using fentanyl patches for pain has died of fentanyl toxicity. 

The coroner’s investigation highlighted that the patient had lung cancer/ pneumonia / emphysema but died of fentanyl toxicity. The patient had general frailty due to their health issues. 
The practice where the patient was registered contacted and advised all their patients who were using fentanyl patches about consequences of exposure to heat and using damaged patches. In addition, the practice has added a warning which has been attached to all prescriptions for fentanyl as follows: 
Discard damaged patches, do not apply heat to site of patch; contact doctor if you have fever.

Regulatory authorities have received reports of life-threatening reactions and fatalities from fentanyl overdose occurring as a result of:

· Inappropriate strength of fentanyl patches prescribed in opioid naive patients

· Failure to remove an old patch before applying a new fentanyl patch

· Exposure of the patch application site to a heat source (e.g. hot bath, hot water bottle, electric blanket, heating pad etc.) or increased body temperature (e.g. fever) 

Inadvertent ingestion of fentanyl patches

· Poorly affixed fentanyl patches transferring to another person 

· Children applying improperly disposed patches to their body believing the patches to be stickers or plasters

· Incidents such as these have been known to occur across England, Wales, Scotland and Ireland.  

Appropriate use and dosing of fentanyl patches and other opioid analgesics is a prominent feature in local and national guidance.  The Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency has issued guidance on the safe use and disposal of fentanyl patches. 

 

	Expiry / Review date: 1 April 2017

	Date of alert:   13 February 2017


For more information or to report any related information please contact: 
Karen O’Brien, Karen.obrien1@nhs.net, phone number 01138255216

Sharon Woodward, Sharon.woodward1@nhs.net, phone number 0113 825 5143

